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THE STORY OF THE GRANDSTAND

by G. S. SHaw

Previous to 1939 the City ground at Hollow Drift appeared
to be adequately provided with stand accommaodation, but the old
covered stand on the north side of the ground was, in tact, a source
of worry to the club committee, for it was believed to be unsound
and to need extensive renovation, and the club simply had not
the money to spend.

In February 1942 disaster occurred. A gale ripped off a large
portion of the roof of the stand and tore out at the same time several
of the supports. It was discovered that repairs could not be etfected
owing to Government restrictions, and it was thereupon decided
to dispose of the structure, including in the disposal the uncovered
south stand, which although comparatively new, was already
showing evidence of decay. The proceeds of the sale amounted to
£45, be it noted.

The idea of a new grandstand as a War Memorial was raized
at the first Committee Meeting called atter V.E. Dav, at which
several important decisions were reached.

An attempt was to be made to recommence activities, dormant
since 1940 ; an effort was to he made to obtain security of tenure
at Hollow Drift ; and, if successtul in the eftort, the Club was to
attempt to build a new grandstand as a memorial.

These proposals, with others, were put betore the members
of the Club at an Extraordinary General Meeting in the Criterion
Hotel on Thursday, 26th June, 1945, and the committee were
instructed to call the Annual General Mecting, which took place
on V.J. Day, Thursday, 16th August, 1945, Before a large and
enthusiastic meeting the policy formulated was again fully endorsed,
and the committee received instructions to launch an appeal for
the raising of funds for the new Grandstand envisaged, and to pro-
ceed meanwhile to garner funds by the usual methods of dances,
Christmas Draws, etc.

In November, the Hon. Treasurer informed the committee at
their usual weekly meeting ot a somewhat peculiar offer he had
recently received, and which he assured the committee was per-
fectly genuine. "This was an ofter from an anonymous member
and his wife to lend the club £500, and if, in the ensuing 12 months,
the club itself could make £1,000 then the £300 would become a
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vift to the club.  As no doubt anticipated by the generous donors,
this acted as a spur to the club members—subscriptions and dona-
tions Howed steadily in, and the profits on dances, etc., reached
unprecedented heights. A good sum was handed over by Mr.
John Gibson as a result of his Easter Monday Exhibition Match,
and with continuing good weather even gates far exceeded expecta-
t1ons,

Nevertheless, with the dawn of the eleventh month of effort a
considerable sum was still to obtain, but, thanks to a further dance
and a splendid donation from the President, who, by contributing
an amount cqual to the total donations of former players consider-
ablv lowered his own bank balance, the £1,000 wa's reached and pass-
ed. and the £500 loan duly claimed and handed over.

With a total of over £1,500, the committee might be pardoned
for helieving that their difficulties were now over—actually they
were only heginning. Throughout 1947 and 1948 one eftort after
another petered out or was stranded on the rocks of Government
regulations and red tape. Permits to build and licences to obtain
materials scemed hevond our reach.

The committee resolved to leave no stone unturned, however,
and on Mr. K. H. Robson being appointed as Hon. Gen. Secretary
in 1948, he was given a very definite briefing to the effect that the
huilding of the grandstand was to be his first and main cffort.

With this end in view, Mr. Robson gathered a sub-committee of

experts connected with the club to give advice on ways and means,
and trom these meetings new hopes emerged. 1t was discovered
that certain prefabricated conerete materials were now available
<uitable for the club’s purpose.  The services of Mr. J. Sharman
were seeured 1o draw up a plan of a grandstand using the suggested
materials.  This plan was accepted by the General Committee with
minor amendments, and Mr. Sharman’s offer to assist the club in
procuring the necessary licences and permits was aceepted with
gratitude.

Without Mr. Sharman’s services it is highly probable that the
stand would not vet he erected, for his personal knowledge of the
various boards and controls and his adroit handling of the many
snags which cropped up proved invaluable. It is not too much to
say that, of all those to whom the club owes a debt for their efforts
on behalf of the erection of the stand, and they are many, the name
of Mr. Sharman should stand first.

> AR 4

11> d




[image: image3.jpg]26

Finally, the club was in possession of all the necessary licences
and permits, and a request for tenders for the construction of the
stand was forwarded to all those whom it was felt would beinterested.,
After examination in the usual way, the contract was awarded to
Messrs. Dixon Elliott, whose principal, Mr. H. Elliott, is a member
of the club and an ex-committee man. Aided by good weather
the work proceeded satisfactorily and the stand was useable in
October 1949.

And now we are to dedicate and ofticially open the stand, the
result of our labours of four arduous years. What is the verdict
of those who gave the committee their mandate in 1945 to pro-
ceed ? We hope that you will say we have erected a fitting and
worthy tribute to our glorious dead, a building of permanency, of
dignity as well as utility, which fits suitably into its surroundings.
To those who so generously assisted by their donations and sub-
scriptions may we say on your behalf once again ©* Thank You!”
while to the committee, whose courage, persistence and tenacity
need your commendation, to the architect and contractors, may we
say ‘“ You have builded well.”

" Quench that Thirst!

Drink
‘Martindale’s Minerals

MANUFACTURED BY
R. MARTINDALE & SON

Mineral Water Manufacturers
ELVET WATERSIDE - - DURHAM CITY






